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September 15, 2011

The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

This letter transmits an ordinance authorizing King County to condemn a property interest for the completion of the northern portion of the Soos Creek Regional Trail. The property owner cannot be located, and the property is in foreclosure. This project will provide a 4 mile trail extension from the Soos Creek Regional Trail to the Cedar River Regional Trail. This project was approved in Ordinance 15975, which adopted the 2008 annual budget and program for the parks capital improvement program. The scope of the project included design, construction permitting and remaining property acquisition for the Soos Creek Trail. I believe this action allowing the completion of this portion of the public trail is in the best interests of King County trail users and taxpayers.  

The Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP) and the Facilities Management Division of the Department of Executive Services have evaluated alternative trail routes and selected the preferred alternative to avoid extremely steep slopes, unstable soils and minimize environmental impacts.    
Eleven of the 12 owners of a common tract are willing to sell the County an easement for the trail. The owners of the 12th property vacated their home over one year ago and cannot be located. This condemnation action will allow for the construction of this critical section of the trail.
This action supports the countywide Strategic Plan goals by protecting and extending a trail corridor that will provide opportunities for healthy exercise and non-motorized transportation. It will fill an existing gap in the trail system and provide neighborhoods in south King County substantial new opportunities for recreation and mobility.
The continued development of the Soos Creek Trail and connection with the Cedar River Trail also addresses the Equity and Social Justice Initiative by creating a continuous regional trail corridor in a previously underserved urban area and connecting underserved neighborhoods with the Regional Trails System and facilitating access to urban employment centers including downtown Renton.
If you would like more information about this ordinance, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8631.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance. 

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 

    Executive Office

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 

    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, DES
